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Achieving the Dream: Community Colleges Count is a multiyear national initiative to help more community college students succeed. There are 58 colleges in nine states currently engaged in a five-year effort with the support of a partnership including six foundations and eight national organizations. Conceived and launched by Lumina Foundation for Education in 2004, the initiative is informed by data on levels of student success in each of the participating colleges. With a particular emphasis on low-income students and students of color, colleges work to improve student attainment through lasting changes in their own practices and cultures.

Colleges are coached to foster lasting institutional transformation focused on a student success agenda. The CCLP oversees an experienced cadre of 24 coaches who make four visits each academic year to work with college teams along with the support of a data facilitator who works with a data team. Colleges evaluate their own student attainment data and launch strategic interventions to improve the outcomes. Formative evaluation of results is used to refine approaches and guide efforts to scale-up the most promising practices.

A review of 248 coaching reports following college visits during a two-year period provides insight into the conditions necessary to create transformation for student success. Among significant findings are the following:

· Administrative leadership, institutional research, and strategic planning are critical.

· Creation of a culture of inquiry and evidence is necessary.

· Disaggregation of data is a foundation for critical conversations.

· Distributed leadership and teamwork are required.

· Data must be used to inform and mobilize – not to threaten or demoralize.

· Data are used to identify gaps and to inform planning and decision making.

· Identification of priorities for action must flow from the analysis of student outcomes.

· Involvement of internal and external stakeholders is fundamental.

· Research on promising strategies and best practices should inform decision making.

· Students should be placed at the heart of the vision and the work.

· A focus on success in developmental education must become the foundation.

· The emphasis must be on how to change the institution and not on how to “fix” students.

· Development of cultural competence throughout the college will undergird the work.

· Applying the understandings from formative evaluation to alter processes and practices will be crucial.

· Alignment of strategies, priorities, plans, and resource allocation is necessary.

The initial 27 colleges are now reaching the stage where they can evaluate the first interventions. Work in the year ahead will include reports on emerging promising practices.

For further information, please visit www.achievingthedream.org. 












